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Mr. President,

As this is the first time my delegation is taking the floor, let me congratulate you and the other members

of the bureau on their election. Let me assure you of my delegation's full support and confidence that

under your able leadership we will be able to conclude the work of the Sixth Committee expeditiously.

Let me also align myself with the statement made by the European Union on behalf of the EU and its

Member States.

At the outset, my delegation would like to thank the Secretary-General for his two reports A/74/142 and

A/74/145, and his commitment to combat criminal misconduct by United Nations officials and experts on

mission.

Please allow me to start with the story of a little girl named Helen, before addressing the SG's reports.

[Introduction]

Mr. President,

Helen is a 12 year old girl who would sell fruit for a couple of cents to UN Peacekeepers stationed in the

town of Bunia in Congo. As she walked from tent to tent with the fruit balancing on her head, a

peacekeeper lured her into his tent with a cup of milk. It was her favorite drink but one her family could

rarely afford.

After she gulped it down, the foreign soldier pulled Helen into bed. About an hour later, he gave her USD

1, put a finger to his lips and pushed her out of his tent. Helen did not dare tell her father for fear of a

beating. She said she knew he would blame her for going near the soldiers in the first place and might

even throw her out of the house. Helen did go on her own to a health clinic soon after the assault because

she said she had pain between her legs. The health worker gave her something to drink, which she paid

for with the same dollar that the soldier had given her.

Mr. President,

We recall the story of Helen because it's 15 years ago this year that the first horrific stories of sexual



We thank the Secretary-General for his report A/74/145 which contains information received from

Member States on criminal accountability of their nationals when serving as United Nations official or

expert on mission. We are especially appreciative for Annex 1 containing additional information on the

nature of the allegations and information received from States on all referrals.

We note with 



We understand the operational difficulties this might pose for the SG, but accepting military and police

officers in the knowledge that the Troop or Police contributing country will not hold their nationals

accountable 




